
Sheridan School District 48J 

 
A Message from the Superintendent 

 

We thank the Sheridan community again for passing the school 

bond last May. It is a privilege to serve in a community that 

invests in the education of children. The security and technology 

upgrades are mostly complete. Preliminary work has begun on the 

other major projects such as the heating system at the high school. 

We expect it to be a very busy summer as work will commence on 

the other major bond projects. 

 

We are dedicated to giving your children the best education. This 

year we have started an attendance initiative and have seen 

attendance increase about 3% across the district. This is great 

news as attendance is an indicator of student success. 

 

We are providing interventions for students that are struggling 

academically and monitoring their progress as their academic 

skills improve. Our students deserve to graduate with skills that 

prepare them for success in the modern world and we work every 

day to provide a great educational experience.  

 

I have been impressed with our students and the support of our 

community for the school district. I want to encourage you to 

become even more involved with your schools. One of the best 

ways to be involved is to volunteer in the schools. Another great 

way to be involved is to volunteer with the various committees 

and parent groups such as the Site Council, Booster Club or the 

Sheridan Education Foundation. 

 

If you have any questions, please call me at 971-261-6959 or 

check out our website: www.sheridan.k12.or.us for the latest news 

about our schools. 
 

Sincerely, 

Steven Sugg 

 

       

 

 

 

ANNUAL STATE OF OUR SCHOOLS 
 

2014 - 2015 

 1. Build an outstanding education  system 

2. Improve student achievement 

    through continuous improvement  

    and assessments 

3. Provide an effective educational 

    organization to support student  

    achievement 

4. Support a climate of collaboration to 

    support and promote student  

    achievement at all grade-levels 
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ACTIONS TO ACHIEVE OUR GOALS 

BUDGET HISTORY: 

 

Total 2014-2015 budget: $10,852,420 

 

Total 2013-2014 budget: $10,657,230 

 

Total 2012-2013 budget: $10,251,065 

 

1. Annually, 90% of SSD students in Math 

and Reading will meet individual growth 

targets, as measured by the Oregon State 

Assessments (grades 3-11) and 

DIBELS/easyCBM assessment system 

(grades K-2).  

2. Annually, all schools in SSD will improve 

their Achievement rating by 1 level as 

measured by the State of Oregon Report 

Card. Once a school has reached a level 4 

rating the school will maintain that rating 

or higher. 

3. Annually increase 4 year and 5 year 

Graduation Rate by 3 percent, as 

measured by the State of Oregon 

Achievement Compact. 

 

SHERIDAN SCHOOL BOARD GOALS 

http://www.sheridan.k12.or.us/


Overview 
 

 Student Enrollment:  1054 

 

 Five Schools 

 Faulconer-Chapman School 

 Sheridan High School 

 Spartan Academy/House of Hope 

(alternative) 

 Sheridan Japanese School 

 Sheridan AllPrep Academy 

 

 116 dedicated staff 

 

 61% of our students are in the Free & 

Reduced meal program 

 

 2% of our students are English Language 

Learners (ELL) 

 

 10% of our students are receiving Special 

Education services 

 

 SHS Graduation Rate 87.50% 

District Graduation Rate 62.00% 

State Graduation Rate 68.70% 

 

 Member of the West Valley League 

 

 Member of Willamette Education Service 

District 

 

Achievement Compact Goals 

 

 Increase Student Achievement by 50% 

 77% of all 9
th

 graders are on track for 

graduation 

 Increase the graduation rate to 90% 

 Increase the attendance rate of 6
th

 graders 

to 95%. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff 
  Sheridan School District continues to recruit and retain the best 

possible staff.  Staff work together to support our students in 

meeting state benchmarks. 

 

 100% of our teachers are “Highly Qualified” as defined by the 

federal No Child Left Behind standard. 

 

 We have 16 Educational Assistants assisting in our classrooms. 

 

 Our staff continues to participate in professional development 

on topics such as: 

AVID (Advancement Via Individual Determination) 

 PLC’s (Professional Learning Communities) 

 Common Core Standards 

 Mapping District Curriculum to Common Core Standards 

 Instructional Best Practices 

 Common Formative Assessments 

 Teaching Students from Poverty 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Overview 
 

White 764 

Black 10 

Hispanic or Latino 146 

Asian 14 

Pacific Islander 4 

Native American 40 

Multi-Racial 76 

Total 1054 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Future 
 

 

 Continued growth of our AVID program 

 Growth in number of students taking college courses 

 Career-technical classes providing career exploration and job 

skills. 

 Essential skills toward graduation www.ode.state.or.us 

 Meeting state benchmarks  www.ode.state.or.us  

 Students take advantage of diverse opportunities for high school 

completion. 

 

 

 

School Board 

 

Position 1: Michael Griffith  Term Expiration: 6/30/2017 

Position 2: Larry Deibel  Term Expiration: 6/30/2017 

Position 3: Jeff Ashlock  Term Expiration: 6/30/2015 

Position 4: Judy Breeden  Term Expiration: 6/30/2015 

Position 5: Terry Chrisman  Term Expiration: 6/30/2017 

 

 

School Board Meetings 

 

School Board Meetings are held the 

third Wednesday of every month at 

6:00 p.m. in the District Office, 435 S 

Bridge Street. 

 

Student Diversity 
 

http://www.ode.state.or.us/
http://www.ode.state.or.us/


Schools 

 
 

  

 

Faulconer-Chapman School 

Marta Hofenbredl, Principal 

332 SW Cornwall Street 

Sheridan, Oregon 97378 

Phone:  (971) 261-6960 

Fax: (503) 843-3738  

 

 

Sheridan High School 

Dean Rech, Principal 

433 S Bridge Street 

Sheridan, Oregon 97378 

Phone: (971) 261-6970 

Fax: (503) 843-3466  

 

 

Spartan Academy/House of Hope 

(alternative) 

Dean Rech, Principal 

433 S Bridge Street 

Sheridan, Oregon 97378 

Phone: (971) 261-6970 

Fax: (503) 843-3466  

 

 

Sheridan Japanese School 

Andy Scott, Executive Director 

430 Monroe Street 

Sheridan, Oregon 97378 

Phone: (503) 843-3400 

Fax: (503) 843-7438 
 

 

 

 

Sheridan AllPrep School 

Jesse Eisenschmidt, Director 

339 NW Sherman St 

PO Box 583 

Sheridan, OR 97378 

Phone:  503-890-8938 

Fax:  503-843-2878 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

2013-2014 State Report Card 

 

School State Report Card Rating Federal Designation 

Sheridan High School Level 4 Not Rated this school year 

Faulconer-Chapman School Level 2 Focus 

Spartan Academy/House of Hope Level 1 Not Rated this school year 

Sheridan Japanese School Level 4 Not Rated this school year 

Sheridan AllPrep Level 1 Not Rated this school year 

*School and district performance reports are available in the school offices and the District Office Not Rated Not Rated 

       

 

 



 

 Assessment Test Results 

 

Students in grades 3
rd

 through 8
th

 and 11
th

 grade are tested in reading and math each year to determine progress toward state benchmarks. 

These tests measure the “things a student should know” by a grade level. The graphs below show the percentage of Sheridan School District 

students that have met state benchmarks over the last five years. It is important to note that state tests are a one-time snapshot used to assess 

how students are doing. State tests are used along with other assessment data to track student progress. The Oregon Department of 

Education utilizes the state test results to determine how successful a school district is in relationship to state averages.  

Reading 

Grade 2009-2010 2010-2011 2011-2012* 2012-2013 2013-2014 
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3
rd

 67.1% 69.1% 55% 34.2% 46.2% 

4
th
 71.1% 66.2% 54% 58.8% 48.2% 

5
th
 58.3% 65.5% 49% 48.8% 46.8% 

6
th
 72.2% 58.7% 59% 46.2% 52.8% 

7
th
 74.4% 70.8% 68% 61.8% 48.0% 

8
th
 56.5% 66.3% 58% 50.6% 59.1% 

10/11
th
 67.1% 86.8% 72% 78.9% 83.3% 

  

 

 

 

Math 

Grade 2009-2010 20010-2011* 2011-2012 2012-2013 2013-2014 
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3rd 57.3% 32.4% 33% 11.4% 24.6% 

4th 57.8% 40.3% 34% 40% 34.9% 

5th 58.3% 29.8% 33% 30.2% 35.1% 

6th 55.7% 33.7% 55% 48.8% 42.7% 

7th 77% 46.9% 51% 46.1% 41.1% 

8th 53.8% 38.2% 46% 34.8% 44.3% 

10/11th 47.9% 72.9% 34% 32.9% 63.8% 

 

*New Benchmark Established for Content Area 

Sheridan School District staff is dedicated to the success of our students.  We work diligently to meet 
the various academic needs of all students.  If you would like additional information regarding our 
assessment process and results, please call. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  


